2011-05-26 Report no. 15/2011: Notice of the Management Board concerning actions taken to execute a 10-for-1 split of ING Bank Śląski S.A. stock.
The Management Board of ING Bank Śląski S.A. hereby gives notice of the intended procedure to split the face value of the Bank’s stock by 10. 
Bearing in mind the provisions of the Banking Law, the Management Board decided to approach the Polish Financial Supervision Authority and request its permission to make the relevant amendment to the Bank’s Charter. Upon receiving the permission, the Management Board intend to request that the General Meeting pass a resolution concerning amendments to the Bank’s Charter related to the initial capital. The Bank’s initial capital will remain unchanged following the split; however, it will be sub-divided into 130,100,000 shares worth PLN 1 each instead of the exiting 13,010,000 shares worth PLN 10 each. 
The decision of the Management Board is dictated by the following reasons: 
· Increasing the availability of the shares of ING Bank Śląski S.A. and making it available to a larger investor pool, especially individual investors, 
· Increasing the liquidity of ING Bank Śląski S.A. shares on the Warsaw Stock Exchange. 
The proposal of the Management Board received positive advice of the Supervisory Board of ING Bank Śląski S.A. 

The date of the General Meeting will be announced to the public in a separate notice pursuant to the regulations concerning the convening of General Meetings. 
According to the time-schedule adopted by the Management Board, the first listing of the shares after the split is set to take place before the end of this year. 
Legal grounds: 
Article 56 section 1 of the Act of 29 July 2005 on the public offering and the terms and conditions of admitting financial instruments to organised trading system, and on public companies. 
